From: Harold Findley

Sent: Thursday, January 11, 2024 4:05 PM

To: info@bayareametro.gov

Subject: Joint MTC ABAG Legislation Committee Friday, January 12, 2024 - 9:45 a.m.

External Email

Dear Commissioners:

Committed to environmental sustainability and equitable transportation investments, I appreciate MTC's work toward a potential transportation revenue measure. The need for significant new funding for our region's transit operators is critical to prevent severe service cuts and enhance overall service quality. We are in the midst of a global climate crisis and a thriving transit system is imperative to meet the Bay Area's sustainability objectives and to reduce our region's greenhouse gas emissions.

We must ensure that the measure leaves a positive impact on the climate and our communities. We recognize the importance of generating revenue for public transit operations as a primary goal for this measure. We must also recognize that a devastating societal error of the last century results in a requiring need to include some non-transit investments. Those shouldn't take priority. In particular, I strongly object to the development of a transportation revenue measure that supports highway widening.

My concern is based on evidence that highway widening:

- Promotes higher levels of automobile use and, consequently, contributes to increased greenhouse gas emissions, air pollution, noise pollution, and traffic hazards, which often disproportionately affect communities of color, people with limited incomes, seniors, and children.
- Draws riders away from public transit, resulting in reduced political support.
- Devotes tax money to highways and takes it away from transit agencies.
- Redirects funds toward road infrastructure that would otherwise be available for vital needs such as transit operations, expanding transit services, pedestrian and bicycle infrastructure improvements, safer streets, and incentives for sustainable transportation choices.
- Fails to solve the congestion problems that motivate such investments.

The measure being contemplated by the Bay Area region represents a generational investment in our transportation system that will support projects and programs decades into the future.

In 2024, in the midst of a climate emergency, it is simply unconscionable to authorize new funding for projects that work directly against our climate goals. A successful measure will need to avoid highway widening. Please develop a measure that we can all support.

Thank you for your consideration.

Harold